
 
 

 

 

Opinion and recommendation 

HOTEL announced the signing of an agreement to sell the 450-room 
Hilton Guadalajara to the Barceló Hotel Group for US$59 million. It 
expects this transaction to take place in 1Q23. On the other hand, 
the company announced the acquisition in association with a group 
of investors of a 50% equity stake at the Makehal Beach Resort in 
Playa del Carmen for a transaction value of US$56 million, of which 
50% will be financed with debt. This property has 195 rooms and 4 
restaurants and bars. 

We see these transactions as favorable for HOTEL as it will recycle 
part of its portfolio to continue focusing on the beach segment, 
which has registered, and we expect will continue to register, a 
stronger performance in terms of RevPar and profitability than 
urban hotels. The company will now have 6,764 rooms in total, of 
which 60% will be in beach destinations and the rest in cities. HOTEL 
mentioned that it will continue to actively seek growth 
opportunities to continue increasing shareholder value. 

After having updated our model, we are raising our target price to 
MXN$7.00/share (from MXN$6.00/share). Our fundamental 
recommendation remains BUY. The valuation of HOTEL shares 
seems attractive to us since they currently trade at a forward 
EV/EBITDA of 8.4x and a projected P/E of 10.7x. The main risk at 
the moment is a macroeconomic slowdown. 
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DISCLAIMER 

The current report was prepared by Miranda Global Research ("Miranda GR") for Vector Casa de Bolsa, S.A. de C.V. The 

information is presented in summarized form and is not meant to be complete. There are no declarations or guarantees, 

expressed or implicit, in respect to the accuracy, impartiality or integrity of the information.  

Miranda GR, in accordance to applicable legislation, has made sure that the presented personalized recommendation is 

reasonable to the client, as it has verified congruency between the client's profile and the profile of the financial pro duct. 

Under no circumstance should it be understood that the fulfillment of the previously mentioned recommendation, 

guarantees the result or the success of the proposed strategies in the presented document.  

The information included in this presentation was obtained from public private sources. Projections or previsions included 

in this presentation, are a generalized recommendation and are based on subjective assumptions and estimations about 

events and circumstances that have not yet happened and are subjected to significant variations. Therefore, it is not 

possible to guarantee that any of the results included in the current report will happen in the future, in other words, it 

does not guarantee the result or the success of the posed strategies.  

This report has been prepared solely with informational purposes. No declarations are made in respects to precision, 

sufficiency, veracity or accuracy of the information and opinions hereby included. Miranda GR will not answer (either 

because of negligence or for any other reason) for any damage or detriment derived or related to the use of this report 

or its content, or any connection to the report. Miranda GR is not responsible for the use or association with this report, 

including but not limited to, any declaration, expressed or implicit or guarantees or omissions included in this information.  

This report is based on facts and/or events that have happened up to this date, consequently any future facts and/or 

events can impair the conclusions hereby expressed. Miranda GR does not assume any responsibility to update, review, 

rectify or invalidate this report based on any future occurrence. 

The opinions related to this report eventually expressed by Miranda GR, should be considered only as 

suggestions/recommendations to better operate various topics related to the presentation. 

This report and its contents are property of Miranda GR and cannot be reproduced or broadcast in part or in its entirety 

without the previous written consent of Miranda GR. 

Miranda Global Research receives fees from Grupo Hotelero Santa Fé, S.A.B. de C.V. for independent analyst services. 

Companies or Fibras under coverage will have no right or opportunity to exert any influence on opinions, projections, 

recommendations, and/or target prices expressed hereby by Miranda GR. 

 


